WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL

JULY 15, 2009

The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on Wednesday, July 15, 2009 in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building. The President, Richard S. Turkington, called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL: Mr. Stephen B. Black, Mayor

Mr. Richard S. Turkington, President Mrs. Barbara Wood, Vice President

Mr. Joe Colon Mr. Chris Ferrier Mr. Mark Johnson

Ms. Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary

Mr. Timothy R Nichols, Superintendent

VISITORS:

Thomas Comitta, distributed abridged copies of the plan goals of the Urban Center Revitalization Plan that was adopted on June 3, 2003 to Mayor and Borough Council members. DCED is requiring that we update the Borough's Urban Center Revitalization Plan by updating the existing document.

Mr. Comitta recommended that Borough Council review the goals and forward any comments to Sharon Nesbitt, Manager, by the end of August so that we will have a packet ready to apply for a grant by September 9, 2009 to update the Urban Revitalization Plan.

Ham Tract – storm water management waivers: Borough Council confirmed that they were not granting any additional waivers for the Ham property located on Summit Avenue. Mr. Ham must comply with the Hanover Engineering letter dated August 4, 2009.

EXECUTIVE SESSTION CALLED:

President Turkington called an Executive Session to be called at 8:10 p.m. to discuss a real estate matter. The Executive Session ended at 8:20 p.m. and the meeting was called back to order.

ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Colon moved and Mr. Ferrier seconded to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Borough of West Grove
http://www.westgroveborough.org
Minutes – July 1, 2009
Page 2